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Police Department

June 13, 2022
To Russell Roe, Associate Planner
From Jennifer Louis, Interim Chief of Police
Assigned to and completed by:
Officer Brian Hartley, Area Coordinator
Subject Italy on Gilman, 925 University Ave, Berkeley, CA

This memo is in response to a request to change a location of Type 47 ABC License (#630287) from 1300
10" St, Berkeley, CA to a new location of 925 University Ave, Berkeley, CA. The new location of 925
University Ave is situated in west Berkeley and has been vacant for several years.

There have been no calls for services in the past 3 years at either 925 University Ave or their current
business address of 1300 10™ St for any disturbances, noise complaints, criminal complaints or any
complaints directly related to alcohol or alcohol consumption. The business appears to reflect a positive
vision, which is already thriving near the Gilman District in Berkeley and by moving that restaurant to
University Ave I believe it will reflect the same positive vision and help the overall community along
University Ave corridor.

The Berkeley Police Department does not have any significant concerns with this change. BPD does
recommend the ownership and staff of Italy on Gilman to develop a relationship with the Berkeley
Police Department Community Services Bureau, Area 4 Coordinator, and the current beat officer(s) to
address any issues or concerns with this new proposal.

The Berkeley Police Department also encourages ownership and staff of Italy on Gilman to participate in
the local Business/Merchant Association, as it will contribute towards the success of their business in the
City of Berkeley.

Sincerely,

JL/bah
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